
  
 
Dear Sisters, 
 
Happy New Year Everyone!!!!!   
 
Due to the New Year’s Day falling on the first Tuesday, we’re moving our January 
meeting to Tuesday January 8, 2019 at Division 39.  
 
I hope everyone had a Blessed Christmas celebrating the birth of Jesus Christ.   
 
As you read this we will be getting ready to ring in 2019.  I’d like to thank all the 
officers who served during this past term.  We had to say goodbye to some and we 
welcome the new board.  I wish them well in the execution of their duties and look 
forward to working together in our motto for the upcoming year. 
 
In reflecting on the past year, I am so proud of all of you and everything we’ve 
done to help others during 2018.   I am proud of our fundraising activities which 
allow us to so generously support our charitable work. 
 
On behalf of all your officers, I’d like to thank each and every one of you for your 
support.  We couldn’t have done it without you.  Now we will prepare for the 
challenges and successes 2019 will bring to us. 
 
I hope to see everyone Tuesday, January 8th at 7:30 p.m. 
  

Wishing you a Happy, Healthy 2019 
 

In Our Motto, 
Linda 
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Jan 10th Hope Lodge 
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Inside this issue: 

January, 2019 

“Our Lady of Knock” 
Division #87 – Organized February 4, 1992 

LADIES ANCIENT ORDER OF HIBERNIANS 

Pennies for the Mission! 

Meeting location and date has changed to Jan 8th at Div 39. 7229 Tulip St.  

 



News from your Officers 

Missions and Charity 

 

Thank you for your generosity! December’s prize was Steeped Tea & Wine basket- donated by the 
division and the winner is Marlene Fiorino 

Tickets for 2019 ‘A Prize a Month for a Year’ will be available at the January meeting.  Tickets will    
be $10.00 each and will be good for the year. Prizes will be drawn at the monthly meeting starting 
January 8, 2019. All prizes have been donated by local vendors and will be announced the meeting 
before.  Prizes baskets will be at least $50.00 retail value. All funds raised will go to our Missions and 
Charity.  

 
I would like to thank those who donated the baskets for 2018, Ann Foody -  Bella & 
Nice, Dawn Hurowitz—Lilla Ro, Pat Carson - Party Light, Kim Giangrante - Thirty-one, 
Luann Brophy - Premier Jewelry, Kathy Morrison—Dog Treats & Origami Owl, Terry 
Welsh - Pink Zebra, Nancy Jones—Ceramics, Traveling Vineyards, Tastefully Simple, 
Steeped Tea, Kathy Deacy - Dog Collars. 

 

Christian Charity Projects 

 

We will be collecting items as follows to help those in need this Fall and Winter. 

 

 

St. Francis Inn 

We will be collecting gently used hats, scarves, gloves and new socks for St Francis Inn. 

 

 



ALUMINUM CAN TABS 

We continue to collect aluminum tabs to support the Philadelphia Ronald McDonald House. Please collect your aluminum 
pop tops and bring them to our general meeting each month for Terry Welsh.  
 

EYE GLASSES 

We continue to collect eye glasses for the Lions Club. Please bring your old eye glasses to our general meeting each 
month . 
 

HEALTH AND BEAUTY AIDS 

Keep saving your travel size health and beauty aids. These items will be donated to the Philadelphia Veterans Multi-Service 
and Education Center or Ronald McDonald House. 
 

ST. JOHN HOSPICE 
Collecting men's toiletries for St. John’s Hospice.  Soap – Shampoo - Toothbrushes – Toothpaste - Dental Floss - Disposa-
ble Razors - Shaving Cream - Hand Lotion - Combs—Trial size items are the best. 
 

TOWELS AND BLANKETS 

Used by the SPCA for grooming and to put some comfort in the pet’s cages. Visit www.pspca.org to view their wish list of 
items. Please take items directly to SPCA. 
 

ST. FRANCIS INN 

Seasonal clothes, under garments for men and woman, socks, and large men's clothing. 
 

FOX CHASE CANCER CENTER 

Collecting fleece blankets, neck rolls or pillows, lip balms, lotions, reading glasses, activity and puzzle books, playing cards, 
hard candies, yarn and knitting items, books or recent magazines for patients and their families, Contact Helen Gordon 215-
725-2560 for further information. 
 
Schools and Daycares 

Collecting Box Tops and empty printer/ink cartridges. You can recycle by just bringing them to a meeting. 

REUSE – RECYCLE – RE-PURPOSE 

LAOH Div. 87  Information 

 
 

Donations & documentation requirements 
 
Remember that you must be present with the documentation for donation requests or if you have someone request on your 
behalf that person needs to have the documentation.   

If there are any problems with any donations, please address them with me or one of your elected officers who will bring the 
issue to my attention. 

 Motions 

When a motion is made it must be seconded 

The Chair/President will restate the motion (at this time discussion may take place) or may move directly to a vote. 

The Chair/President will ask “Are you ready to vote on the motion?” 

The Chair/President will ask those in favor say, aye; those opposed to say no. 

 
In Memory/In Honor of Card 
In Memory of/Honor of cards will now be available at our meetings. All proceeds will benefit our LAOH National Charity Project 
St. Patrick.  PSP was created to support Priests, Seminarians and religious spiritually, emotionally and financially. The use of 
these cards enables the vision of St Patrick to continue to bring the Gospel and the Eucharist to all people. Donations to PSP 
are a contribution to Our Faith, Our Heritage and/or legacy for a loved one. See Jeanne Hermely 

ARE YOU ON OUR EMAIL LIST? If you aren’t receiving division e-mail news, please send your e-mail address to  kddfam@aol.com in order to be added to the list. 

http://www.pspca.org


 

 

 

Congratulations Maria Gallagher on being nominated into the 2019.   St Patrick's Day Ring of Honor  

Thank you for all your hard work and dedication to the LAOH, Division 87 and the Irish Community. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Family News 

Birthday Blessings to Our Sisters 

January 
 

Edith Wenzell           8 
Ann Marie Parkinson  19 
Colleen Kolb                23 
Anne M Cosgrove   25 
Susan  Sabbi               30   

 
 
 
 
 
 

Jackie McGady-Saier 
Rich Hrapzynski 
Regina Cavanaugh 
Debbie Scott 
Cass King 
Kitty Centofante 
Marie Donahue 
 
Card and letters can be sent to 
Jackie Saier 
 Deer Meadows Health Care System, 8301 
Roosevelt Blvd, 
 Room #G56, 
 Philadelphia PA 19152 

 
 

Special Intentions 

Memorials 



Division News & Events 

PENNIES 
 

Don’t forget to bring your pennies, dimes, quarters and nickels, bills too!  
 

Mystery Prize  Bingo 

Join us February 8th at the Polish American String Band Hall for Mystery Prize Bingo starting at 7 pm. 
Tickets are $35.00 and will be limited to 175 sold, so get them quickly before they sell out.  BYOB and 
snacks.   Desserts and coffee will be provided.  We are looking for prize sponsors. If you know of any 
companies or restaurants that would like to sponsor a basket please contact Nancy Jones.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hope Lodge Dinner 

Our next Hope Lodge Dinner will be January 10, 2019. This dinner theme we will have an Italian Night. 
Contact Nancy Jones if your are interested in making your favorite dish or would like to help serve and 
visit with guests. If you cannot make a dish but want to donate Nancy will gladly make arrangement to 
meet up with you for pick up.  
Looking for donations of: 
Meatballs 
Stuffed shells or Ravioli 
Serval soups 
Salad 
Bread and butter 
Deserts 
Soda, Ice tea and Water 
 
 Just remember nothing too spicy as some guests on the different chemo can’t have it. 



Chaplin 
        Sr. Lisa Breslin,  
        Lisabreslinssj@gmail.com  
 
 
President  
 Linda Nevedomsky 
 Lmnevedom@hotmail.com 
 267-240-1083 
 
Vice President 

Peggy Nicholson 
irishpeg77@yahoo.com 
215-739-6560 

 
Recording Secretary 

Kathy Annan 
        Kathleen.Annan@TUHS.Temple.edu 
         215-901-3364 

 
Financial Secretary 

Donna Kearney (Donnelly) 
kddfam@aol.com 
215-915-3205 

 
Treasurer 

Bernadette Coyne 
bernmcoyne@verizon.net 
215-407-7969 

Historian 
Anne Foody 
afoody813@aol.com 
215-742-6271 

 
Missions & Charities 

Nancy Jones 
NancysSimpleFood@gmail.com 
267-241-4677 

 
Catholic Actions  

Eileen Smith 
eileenlaohdiv87@gmail.com 
215-688-0190 

 
Mistress At Arms 

Maria Gallagher  
Maria.gallagher@mortgagefamily.com 

609-304-7929 
 
Sentinel 
 Maureen Daly  
        Irishnan@comcast.net 
 267-226-7960 
 
Freedom for All Ireland 
 Terry Welsh 
 LOAH 87@aol.com 
        215-280-5992     

    Immigration & Education 
     Maureen Daly  
        Irishnan@comcast.net 
 267-226-7960 
 
Publicity 

Maria Gallagher  
Maria.gallagher@mortgagefamily.com 

609-304-7929 
 
By Laws 

Eileen Smith 
eileenlaohdiv87@gmail.com 
215-688-0190 
 
 

Hibernian Hunger Project (HHP) 
 Karen Nealon 
 Karen.C.Nealon@Questdiagnostics.com 
 267-351-16625 

 
 

  

Name: 

  

Street address: 

 City, State, 

& Zip Code: 

  

Telephone: 

  

E-Mail : 

  

Purpose (please check box below):  

(   ) New mailing address          (    )  Dues Enclosed 

(   )  New e-mail address           (    ) Name change  

(   )  New telephone number 

Please complete the information above and return to: 

Donna Kearney, 

Financial Secretary, LAOH Division 87 

4540 Almond St. Philadelphia, PA 19137 

 

Please use this form when sending your dues or submitting 
any changes to Donna Kearney. 

Officer List 



c/o Donna Donnelly-Kearney 

4540 Almond Street 

Philadelphia, PA 19137 

Friendship. Unity & Christian Charity 
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